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The U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services (USCIS) has announced that as of December 31, 2010, it has 

received 57,300 H-1B petitions out of the available 65,000 petitions for fiscal year 2011. In addition, USCIS 

announced that it has received more than 20,000 H-1B petitions on behalf of persons exempt from the cap under the 

H-1B master's-degree exemption. It is anticipated that the USCIS will reach the limit for cap-subject petitions soon, 

and all employers who wish to file new H-1B petitions should act promptly to do so. 

H-1B petition extensions or petitions filed for a change of employer are not subject to the cap, unless the current H-

1B employer was cap-exempt. H-1B petitions filed on behalf of individuals who have held H-1B status at any time 

during the last six years are also not subject to the cap, unless the H-1B employer was cap-exempt. Petitions filed by 

an institution of higher education or a related or affiliated nonprofit entity, or by a nonprofit research organization or 

governmental research organization, are also exempt from the annual cap. 

It is important to note that not all H-1B nonimmigrants are subject to the cap. H-1B1 visa numbers for nationals of 

Chile and Singapore, under free trade agreements with those countries, are unlikely to be reached anytime soon. Up 

to 6,800 visas may be set aside from the cap of 65,000 during each fiscal year for the H-1B1 program under the 

terms of the legislation implementing the U.S.–Chile and U.S.–Singapore free trade agreements. 

USCIS will begin accepting H-1B petitions for fiscal year 2012 on April 1, 2011. The start date for fiscal year 2011 

petitions can be no earlier than October 1, 2011. Employers may want to consider beginning the process for cap-

subject fiscal year 2012 H-1B petitions as early as possible. 

For Further Information 

If you have any questions about this Alert, please contact any of the attorneys in our Employment, Labor, Benefits 

and Immigration Practice Group or the attorney in the firm with whom you are regularly in contact. 

Disclaimer: This Alert has been prepared and published for informational purposes only and is not offered, or should 

be construed, as legal advice. For more information, please see the firm's full disclaimer.  

 

  

http://www.uscis.gov/portal/site/uscis/menuitem.5af9bb95919f35e66f614176543f6d1a/?vgnextoid=4b7cdd1d5fd37210VgnVCM100000082ca60aRCRD&vgnextchannel=73566811264a3210VgnVCM100000b92ca60aRCRD
http://www.duanemorris.com/PracticeRoster?practice=Employment%2C+Labor%2C+Benefits+and+Immigration
http://www.duanemorris.com/practices/employmentlaborbenefitsandimmigration.html
http://www.duanemorris.com/practices/employmentlaborbenefitsandimmigration.html
http://www.duanemorris.com/site/disclaimer.html

